
 

 

 

 

AS we are all in uncharted waters—town, county, state, and federal government, with this virus, we are all 

working together for your safety.  Our county administrator has done an unbelievable job of keeping the 

supervisors informed. Every day we are getting guidelines from the governor with explanations on how we 

must proceed. 

For your information the community center is closed to the public. Our mandated essential staff is Diane and I; 

we will be there daily from 8am until 1pm. please call 518-543-6161 if you have any questions or need 

anything.    

The WWTP and the Transfer Station are considered essential services and will be in operation.  

The highway department is ON CALL. If there is a storm they must report. 

All Town meetings have been cancelled until further notice.  The Town Board meeting for April 14th has not 

been cancelled at this time.  Should this quarantine continue we will follow CDC guidelines.  

This is VERY SERIOUS, so please self-quarantine and follow the WHO (World Health Organization) and CDC 

(Center for Disease Control) guidelines.      

I have received numerous calls regarding our Snow Birds.  There are no specific guidelines or 

recommendations other than we all should self-quarantine. I have checked with Public Health to see if they 

heard any other information, they have not.      

  

To find out more about the virus go to:   https://www.coronavirus.gov 

 

In the meantime, stay healthy 

Edna  

 

 


